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I spent a day volunteering at the Dispensary of Hope (DOH) in Murfreesboro. The DOH was founded by Dr. Wolff and provides free medications and medication information to people who could not otherwise afford their medications. The DOH is a non-profit organization partnered with St. Thomas Health Services that receives most of their medications via donation. Many local doctor’s offices, clinics, and hospitals donate medications. Since the DOH is partnered with St. Thomas, a catholic based institution one medication not given is birth control. In addition the DOH does not handle narcotic medications.

I was first introduced to the staff including a pharmacist, pharmacy tech., social worker, secretary and a volunteer and then provided with a quick tour of the facility. As soon as the doors opened, people filled the waiting room. The pharmacist, Selena, explained that they had been averaging about fifty people a day. The Thursday I went was not this busy but there were still enough people to keep the staff busy all day. I spent the majority if the day in the waiting room taking blood pressures and talking with the patients. It was really moving to hear each person’s life story and many were glad to have someone to share their story. The people needing the assistance at the DOH ranged from a twenty-two year old with multiple sclerosis to two forty-year olds with congestive heart failure to elderly patients needing high blood pressure and diabetes management. Some of the people there had been there on the Wednesday before and had to come back Thursday morning because they have been so busy. Besides taking blood pressures I observed Selena fill prescriptions and helped the volunteer, Walter, stock shelves. When people come in for the first time they meet with Mark, the social worker, to see if they meet eligibility requirements. Most of the time, their medications will be filled that day regardless if they remembered all of the paperwork that has to be on file. I was able to sit in and observe this process. Many of the people were anxious and several expressed that without their insurance coverage their medications were going to be hundreds of dollars, which they could not afford. It was visible the change when people realized they would get their medicine. One elderly man had three heart attacks in the last six months and was understandably concerned about not having his heart medicine.

I believe the DOH provides a very important and charitable service to this community. I enjoyed talking with the patients and hearing their stories. Most were positive about the DOH and its services and expressed their appreciation to the staff.     

